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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            November 26, 2002

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   ____Momi Elliott              __x_ Vic Hanson
__x_Annette Owens

__x_Neal Bennett
   __x_Elizabeth Flores         ____ Miriam Ifill
____Peggy Patterson

__x_Bill Benson
   ____Muriel Franklin          __x_ Valerie Jeffrey
____Valerie Wagner

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Sonia Gallardo           ____ Donna Manno
__x_Lisa Webb

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         ____ Carlos Mena 
____Dean Whetham

__x_Mike Dalton
   __x_Nancy Hammond        ____ Linda Mobley     

Guests:  Bobbi Villalobos, Lucinda Aborn, Catharina Uebele (for Momi and Miriam) 

Minutes:  The minutes of September 24 were approved.

Scanning and Forecasting:  Bobbi Villalobos and Lucinda Aborn presented information on the scanning and forecasting project to be undertaken in the next few months to update the Master    Plan.  The last project was done in 1996, and the Scanning Abstract Form used then will be used this time also.  Vic noted that this is an important activity and managers will allow people to participate.  Noted:

· Two teams from each area council (for a total of six teams) are being sought to work on this project, and two volunteers for team leaders are needed from each area.  The teams will get together once a week for an hour or so to discuss what they have read.

· They are concerned with external environmental scanning and forecasting.  Volunteers will be reading articles in whatever publications they normally read (except the tabloids) in an effort to determine trends for planning purposes.  No specific topics will be assigned, and they are looking for two abstracts a week from the teams.   

· Actual scanning activities by the teams will take place from mid-February to April, with training in February.  

· Team leaders for Administrative Services will be Annette Owens and Mike Dalton.   There will be a team leader training session in December.

Bond:  The successful passage of the Bond Measure will have a significant impact on the campus.  The bond funds will be issued in five different series, 

Although it is anticipated that the first issue of bond money will not come into the District until May or June of 2003, planning activities are gearing up.    

· The Steering Committee will be called back in early December to firm up items in the report.  

· A bond rating, which shows potential buyers it is a good investment, needs to be obtained.  

· Insurance is also needed before the funds come in.  

· Primary construction probably won’t start until next year.  Bob Gann will be invited to give an update at the next meeting.

· New equipment will be brought in to update previously identified areas.  

Budget:  The State budget is in bad shape and getting worse by the minute.  The governor has called a special meeting on December 9 to deal with the budget problems, and $5 billion will be 

cut at that session.   The legislature has two options:  (1)  increase revenues (by increasing taxes),  and (2) cut expenditures.  The governor has already asked state offices to come back with 20% cuts. 

The problems at the State level will impact ECC’s budget.  When the state is in financial trouble, it deficits what it owes colleges, severely reducing income.  This will impact the filling of frozen positions.  Since ECC has a policy of no layoffs, this leaves freezing positions as the only option to save money.  Only four positions have been released recently: 

1.
The new convenience store manager (providing additional revenue for the college), 

2.
The Assistant Director of ITS (for the increased support needed),  

3.
The Director of Institutional Research, and 

4.
The Assistant Director of EOPS and CalWORKS.    

PERS contributions will also affect the ECC budget.  The current budget includes a $600,000 contribution to PERS however, this amount could triple for next year and in two years could go as high as 18%.  This is with no additional revenue in sight.  Also, based on the formula that supports community colleges, raising tuition fees won’t help ECC because the money would go to the state.    

It was stressed that bond funds can’t help in most budgeting areas because they can only be used for the purposes identified up front (mostly capital construction).  A few expenditures already made (like the portable classrooms) could be reimbursed by bond funds.

Division Reports:

· Rocky Bonura:  Christmas lights should be used with caution, and it is preferable to not use live trees due to the potential fire hazard.

· Ruth Sanchez:  The Area Council meeting dates for the year are posted on the Infonet.

· Lisa Webb:  The correct addresses for W2s are coming up.

· Catharina Uebele:  Per Miriam, the refunds are being checked.

· Dan Cahill:  More people are needed to get the work done. 

· Neil Bennett:  The utility crew is on schedule

· Annette Owens  

· Donna Manno is finishing her report on the customer service training.  

· They are finishing up the computer training for the year.  The computers in the training center lab will be upgraded.

· Nancy Hammond:  The delis are open.  They hope to open the second convenience store as soon as they can hire the new person. 

· Arlene Bautista 

· In response to her question about checks for casual employees, Lisa reported that employees from those divisions who don’t want to handle the checks will receive them in the mail.  Those in the other areas will get their checks in the division.  Lisa will check with Pam Fees as to whether a memo is sufficient or whether they need something from Timekeeper.    

· They hired a new dispatcher.  

· Beverly Gilmore:   Janice Ely is doing evaluations.

· Valerie Jeffery:  They are working with long term care and Section 125 enrollment and on getting the medical reimbursements for single users out.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.
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